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Chair Willis, Vice Chair Daniels, Ranking Member Grim, and fellow members of the House 
Transportation Committee, thank you for allowing me to provide sponsor testimony for H.B. 
275. 
 
Deputy Daniel Kin was killed in the line of duty in Wyandot County while transporting a 
prisoner. His vehicle was struck by a truck, and he was taken to Grant Medical center here in 
Columbus but passed away soon after due to his injuries. 
 
Deputy Kin was a role model in Wyandot and Seneca Counties, he had been serving for nearly 
ten years. While he originally wanted to join the military, he decided to help out locally so that 
he could remain close to his family. He would continue to help on the farm his father owned 
while serving as an officer. 
 
H.B. 275 would designate a portion of State Route 53, near his home in Wyandot County. 
Deputy Daniel Kin is survived by his wife, Erin, his two sons, Arlo and Jaxon, his father, and his 
six sisters. 
 
I would be more than happy to answer any questions you may have, thank you. 
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